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Harlaw Academy Parent Council
Minutes
Thursday 11th February 2016

Present
Carol Eddie (Chair), David Innes (Head Teacher), Maureen Pelley (Vice Chair), Liz Robertson,  Lynne Gowans (Secretary), Catherine Barrett, (Head Girl), Keir Lynch (Head Boy), Ian Rodger, Catriona Allan, Jacqui Lang, Mary Michie, Cllr Alan Donnelly

Apologies
Jane Kilvington, Angela Taylor, Wilma Watson, Murdo Maclean, James Kiddie, Pam Larson, Fiona Lawrence

2.Minutes of last Parent Council meeting on 12th November 2015 
Mr Innes handed round a sample parent handout leaflet, for the PC to look at, ideas for content can be discussed at next meeting, what sort of topics would parents like to see, in an easy guide format.  These leaflets can be sent electronically by weblink, displayed in rack at the school office and on parents evenings and handed out to feeder primary schools for new parents to look at.  

3.Chairmans Report
Attended course choice evening, very good, with Fiona Lawrence giving a very helpful presentation.
Parent Council agenda meeting, anyone interested can attend, meeting is informal.
Impressed with senior pupils parents night, pupils made appointments themselves and everything seemed to work very well with this new system.  Each teacher can only see 24 pupils from each class but guidance teachers can obtain reports from teachers if required.  Teacher’s contract only allows them to attend 5 parent’s evenings per year.  Evaluation on current system to take place once all parent’s evenings have been completed.  In future S4-6 parents evening may be combined to free up more appointments in junior school, this could result in more staggered evening meetings.  Parents evening by houses could also be looked at for the future.


4.School Report

Head Teachers Report
Newsletter – Ready to be distributed to school.  

Staffing – Still struggling with some subject areas, lots of juggling of class cover has been required.  Media has been reporting that with the oil and gas situation at the moment,  some may look at career changes into teaching.  An introduction into teaching has to be completed then a Post Grad certificate in Education, which takes a year.  There is currently no flexible learning programme in Scotland to allow this to happen quickly, Highlands and Islands University is looking into this but it is unlikely to happen quickly enough to resolve the issue schools have at present.  Harlaw Academy will be doing its best to ensure that senior classes are fully supported in school or at feeder schools in any subjects there is a shortage of teaching staff.  Teachers currently in three year promoted posts will be seeing a change to their salaries in April, this may result in some experienced teachers leaving this summer.

Good news, Mr Innes successfully stood for election on the General Teaching Council (GTC) and will be on the board for the next 4 years.  It is hoped that positive changes to flexible routes into teaching will happen within this period.
.
Building - One class having to be rebuilt after school fire, stairwell to be repainted, new library carpet and stairwell lighting and replacement of some double glazed windows.  Day to day running of school has not been overly affected by these works and they are expected to be completed in three to four weeks.  School will revert back to normal opening times once the work is completed.
During the Easter break the glass corridor will be having some roof repairs.
Harlaw at home – Event organised by associated school groups with Kaimhill being the initiator of the project, first meeting taking place on 24th March, internet safety the main topic, information will be in newsletter.
Leaflet coming out with newsletter ‘Nationals in a nutshell’ produced by National Parent Forum for Scotland. Plenty of information on the National Parent Forum website worth looking at.

Head Girl / Boy report

Prefects have been working hard around school.  Having to take a step back from some duties during prelim time.
Lunchtime revision classes currently being run by teachers, these are proving to be popular with pupils.
Senior pupils are using support for learning area in the run up to prelims, tables have been removed due to fire escape route but will be reinstated once work is completed.
Christmas jumper day was a great success with £212 being raised.
Leaver hoodies in rainbow colours have been distributed and to be worn outwith school.
Yearbook photographs of sports teams currently taking place.
Lunchtime activities still proving popular, with lots of variety on offer.
Canteen has noticed an increase in pupils using the service, due to shortened lunch time.
AD advised S1/2 pupils compulsory lunch in school was being looked at across the region.
Prefects helped at parent’s evenings, a sign advising parents that teas and coffees were being served in the staff room helped encourage some parents to take up the offer.
Prize giving planning under way, it was decided a change to the award system was needed and a more fair awards night would be looked at.  Effort from all academic levels to be considered with a Sports Personality of the Year and Coach from each year to be awarded. 
The awards ceremony for senior school to take place earlier to enable sixth year leavers to take part as some leave straight after exams have taken place.  A separate junior school awards will take place.
Mrs Hunter, former Deputy Head will attend and hand out prizes, cyclist Fiona Duncan, who is currently working on a project with Harlaw may also attend the event.
The awards ceremony will be well advertised to pupils and parents this year.


5.Treasurer’s Report
							Debits		Credits		Balance
Balance as at 11/02/16 held in TSB bank a/c						£  861.27
Proposed spending 2015/ to end March 16
Clerk Payments	x 2					£   120.00
Administration Costs					£   140.00
Contribution to School Prizes				£   600.00	

Total							£    860.00	Balance	£    1.27

Year end changed to 31/3 accounts to be approved at next meeting
6. PTA Report

Outdoor Space Project
Ian Rodger circulated draft drawings of ideas for school grounds.  Steven O’Neill, Deputy Head and some pupils have been involved in generating ideas for the front of the school and playground, some good suggestions have been made so far.
It was suggested making the front of the school safer for pupils by restricting the access to vehicles during the school day, this could be done via a barrier system.  The car park could be made pay and display outwith school times, generating some revenue to help towards funding.  A waiver during school events could be considered.
In the playground separate football and quiet areas with seating required.  Children are keen to be involved and proud of changes taking place within the school.
PTA would hope to raise some money towards the cost of the above changes.

Annual Ceilidh
 
The annual PTA ceilidh has been cancelled this year and in its place we will be having a Murder Mystery Ceilidh on 12/3.

Treasurer - Hopeful a new treasurer will be appointed soon.

Summer Fair 11th June - A planning meeting will take place 22nd February


7.Parent Council Meetings
 21/04/16, 02/06/16

8. AOB
FP – Mary Michie highlighted the fact that no raffle prizes were requested from Michies the Chemist last year, as has been done in previous years.

DI – School Security Sub-Group meeting to take place, including police experts.  School lockdown procedures to be looked at.  Liz mentioned the University has a new security App available to all staff and pupils, which highlights areas of alert in the event of an emergency situation.  AD mentioned that the council were still very nervous after what happened at Cults Academy and zero tolerance was currently in place. DI made it clear that educating pupils to be aware of risks was important as was keeping the school environment as normal as possible for pupils.
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